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Transmttal No: 90 LCM 169

Date: COctober 22, 1990

Di vision: Admnistration

TO Local District Comm ssioners

SUBJECT: Training Fees Increase

ATTACHVENTS: None

Each year, the Departnent's O fice of Human Resource Devel opnent trains nore
than 45,000 staff in courses, sem nars and workshops whi ch support each of
the progranms administered by the state and |ocal social services system
The demand for training however continues to grow faster than the resources
available to pay for it.

Begi nning in Cctober 1986, the Departnent initiated a fee system through
which local districts could help cover the increasing cost of training. The
fee was set at $7 per trainee per day and was collected through adjustments

to | ocal clains. Provi der agenci es were assessed at double the local rate,
or $14 per day of training. Over the past four years, the state funds
needed to pay for training have risen dramatically, increasing from $2
mllion to $4 nmillion while the |ocal fees have remnai ned constant. As the
result of this, it has becone necessary to increase the local fee to $14 per
day and the provider fee to $20. This fee increase will be effective for

training conducted after Decenber 1, 1990.

While we regret the necessity of this fee increase, it is inportant to note
that local districts still pay only a snmall fraction of the total costs of
operating the contractual training program Wth the fee increase, |I|oca

district training fees will produce $650,000 in revenue or 1.6% of the tota
program costs.
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We believe that even with the fee increase, the training we provide through

the contract programrepresents excellent value. It is not available
through any other source and would cost |ocal districts substantially nore
if they were to attenpt to provide it thenselves. | appreciate your

continued support for and participation in the contract training program
Wth your cooperation we will ensure that the program provides high quality
training targeted to your needs at the | owest possible cost. I f you have
any questions, please feel free to contact nmy office or your regional staff
devel opnment coor di nat or.

Nel son M Wi nst ock
Deputy Comm ssioner for Adninistration



